

CENTRAL OHIO CHAPTER OF AGA

Minutes for Executive Committee Meeting 

April 14, 2015

	Name
	Present

Y   N
	Name
	Present

Y   N
	Name
	Present

Y   N

	Nancy Barber
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Cindy Klatt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Ajay Phadke
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Virginia Brizendine
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Brent Lewis
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Carrie Simmons
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Kelly Berger-Davis
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Roy Lydic
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Stewart Smith
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Bryan Cottrill
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jessica Martin
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Bethany Staats
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Jason Fleming
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Brian Mosier
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Rich Thompson
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Jenni Johnson
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Caren Murdock
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Kit Van Krevel
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	
	
	
	
	Tracy Valentino
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 



Meeting was called to order at 11:45 AM.

Minutes from the March 2015 meeting were approved with changes.  

Treasurer’s Report (Brian and Kit):

Per the bank statement reconciliation and financial statements the Chapter had approximately $48,178 in the savings account and $8,442 in the checking account as of March 31, 2015.  Net income is approximately $26,230 through February 28, 2015.  

Brian discussed the following topics: 

1. It is time to update the budget for the next chapter year.
2. We are 75% through the chapter year and 80% through the budgeted monies. We have achieved 116% of projected income through PDC and sponsorship.  Dues are under budget.
3. COAGA has a new credit card through Fifth Third bank with a limit of $5,000.

Chapter Business - Chair reports:  
Education/PDT (Stewart & Kelly):
1. Kelly discussed the following upcoming events:
a. May 13 – Protecting Privacy and Understanding Credit Score Reports at TOS office
b. June 9 – GASB 68 at SERS from 12 – 2 PM
c. July 8 -  Grants Management and Ohio Compliance Supplemental

d. August 15 – tentative date

e. September 15 – Uniform Guide on Super circular (not finalized)

f. Once National posts the webinar schedule, the committee will look at filling in some additional dates
2. Kelly discussed the following items regarding the 2015 PDT:

a. PDT speaker slots are filled, but still firming up the Day 2 lunch speaker
b. TOS started the speaker confirmation letters

c. Qwest facility requests: plated meals (additional cost); traffic cop by 4 pm and set-up hotel block for attendees
Community Service (Caren): 
1. The upcoming community service events are:
a. April 25, 2015: Faith Mission. Volunteers to serve food and clean kitchen. We have 4 people so far.  Networking event at Old Bag of Nails (4:45 PM)
b. 9/17/15: Halfway to St. Patrick’s Day.  Members asked to volunteer for 5:30 – 8 PM shifts.  Caren will not be able to attend as she will be on vacation; Bryan may take over the coordination of this event.
2. Caren has entered and ‘maxed out’ points for Community Service on the COAGA activity report to National.
Membership (Jessica): 
1. The latest membership numbers are:

a. 432 members
b. 5 new members in April
2. The membership activities are:

a. 74% of our membership has renewed for the next year
b. 112 members have not yet renewed and Jessica is reaching out to them

c. An email to non-members is being developed

Communications/Newsletter (Jason):  
1. Update on communication activities are:
a. Jason has sent an email blast this AM
b. Continue to send any recent activities to Rich Thompson for the next newsletter

Social Media Chair (Ajay):  
1. Update on social media activities are:
a. FaceBook and Twitter accounts are active

b. Ajay will be looking into LinkedIn, including National’s LinkedIn activity
Professional Certification (Virginia - ABSENT): 
1. No update
Scholarship & Awards (Tracy - ABSENT): 
1. No update
Social (Bethany): 
1. Update on future social events:

a. 4/17/15: 47 people had signed up for the Funny Bone Event
b. 5/15/15:  Bryan stated that the annual Golf Outing at New Albany Links has 7 teams registered to date and we usually have around 12 teams.  Due to KCR’s sponsorship they have a ‘free’ team.  Bryan will contact prior teams to see if they are interested.    
c. 5/30/15: Bethany stated that 50 people (10 children – free) have signed up so far for the Columbus Zoo.  It was agreed that we would send one more email blast.
d. June/July:  Columbus Clippers event - TBD
Accountability (Jenni):  
1. Update on accountability activities are:
a. CCR will prepare
b. Jenni will look into what points are available within this category for the National activity report, including the emails to local governments/municipalities regarding CCR reporting which has 200 points available. 
Bylaws/Sponsorship (Carrie - ABSENT):  
No update
Website (Roy - ABSENT):
No update
Other Business:

The following topics were discussed:

1. Firming up the National Conference attendees for July.
2. Current executive committee members that will not be returning for the 2015-2016 chapter year are: Rich Thompson, Cindy Klatt and Nancy Barber.

3. A request was made for each chair person to review their areas for additional points that could be earned.   Specific areas discussed during the meeting included:  

a. Accountability – conduct audit of financials

b. CGFM – recognition of certified members

4. Bryan reported on C-Vent, a company that assists in the logistics and coordination of events.  He was scheduled to have a teleconference with the Richmond, VA chapter regarding this service.  He will summarize his discussion and send to the executive committee members so that a vote can be taken next meeting.  C-Vent would assist with the PDT in October and would cost between $5-7k for everything.

The meeting adjourned at 12:45 PM.  The next meeting will be a lunch meeting at Auditor of State’s office on May 26, 2015. 
Future meetings (4th Tuesday of month):

June 23, 2015

July 28, 2015

August 25, 2015
Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Barber, Secretary
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